Academic Senate Minutes
November 5, 2012

Meeting Called to Order at 2:02 p.m.

Members present: Dolores Davison (President), Carolyn Holcroft (Vice-President/CCC Chair), Robert
Cormia (Secretary/Treasurer), Karl Peter (BHS), Lisa Drake (BSS) Eta Lin (BSS), Tobias Nava (CNSL), Lety
Serna (CNSL), Bruce McLeod (FA), Janis Stephenson (FA), Scott Lankford (LA), Richard Morasci (LA),
Pam Wilkes (LRC), Don MacNeil (KA), Debbie Lee (PSME), Kimberlee Messina (Cabinet Liaison), Darya
Gilani (Classified Liaison), Meredith Heiser (FA Liaison), John Lazzarini (ASFC Liaison)

Members Absent: Kathy DePaolo (BHS), Katy Ripp (KA), Katherine Schaefers (Adjunct Faculty)

Approval of agenda by consensus

Announcements

Van Ton Quinlivan presented ‘Doing what Matters’ at a workforce event on November 2nd. Forty
attendees from colleges, Workforce Investment Agencies (WIA) and other stakeholders in the community
attended. New ‘braided’ funding models were discussed. A concern about the length of time to get
curriculum approved (everywhere) was mentioned. Eta Lin commended Elaine Kuo on her CCCSE
survey results presentation at the last senate meeting. Since it was encouraged that these data be used in
our program reviews and for program improvement, Eta suggested that faculty members look closely at
the raw data (rather than the summary of data) and come up with their own conclusions. Dolores
reported that the women’s water polo team won their conference and now they are headed off to the
NorCal tournament. If you see Jeff Bissell, then please congratulate him. There was a reminder that there
is a big election tomorrow (in case somehow you did not know) and to encourage everyone to vote!

Minutes - correction PSME Director corrected to PSME Center Director. Add Carol George as additionally
retiring in addition to Vicky Taketa. Minutes approved with small corrections
No consent calendar

Presidents report (Davison) Senate / FA Liaison meeting De Anza is now proposing a final exam schedule
with Monday of finals week as an exam day, which needs to be discussed. Some faculty at Foothill have
welcomed a Monday final exam day. There was a suggestion that we have a vote of all faagoyt:

Dolores received an email from Teresa Ong a

language to include in syllabi, which is to
steer students to DRC for assistance. We need to come up with language that is concise and clear. Judy
Baker emailed online faculty about this today. A faculty asked if there is going to be a new DRC



(Disability Resource Center) testing process. We will ask Teresa to share any new ideas and changes

Dolores announced that she spent time WCET conference (WICHE Cooperative for Educational
Technologies) in San Antonio last week and two topics of discussion; State authorization requires
reciprocity on accepting Distance Ed for credit. There is



digital media, stage craft, public health and peace studies. Comment that with Prop 30 and potential
further funding cuts, it might not be advantageous for a faculty area to be a separate department, vs.
specialization within an existing department. There are points where we dilute the disciplines to far, and
it makes for very small departments (astronomy or nanotechnology for example). There was an article
(whitepaper?) about rural colleges.

Plenary resolutions - many of these are specific to a particular discipline, such as common core standards
for English and math, are resolutions for discussion. Thursday is scheduled for break outs. All resolutions
must be submitted by Thursday afternoon, and then brought forward for vote on Saturday. Further
discussion on Friday and then voting on Saturday. The non-STEM pathways will be a longer discussion.
In Plenary Academic Senate cannot demand. Resolutions 1701, 02 and 03 seem related to curriculum
development from grants (etc) and make sure that curriculum should be developed through formal
channels. Processes should be written down for integrating grants and curriculum development.

More specific comments 15.01 01 and 15.01 02 on assessments. Senates want to have a voice at the table, it
behooves us to be involved and informed. Non-STEM (underprepared students versus prepared
students). There have been specific studies done that shows that underprepared students fails at a much
higher rate. There was discussion about non-STEM pathways and institutions that serve a large fraction
of underserved students. There were some comments about the special nature of Compton College’s
difficulties. Whereas are different but



have a professional development committee, we should look



